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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 As we move towards a greater number of students learning from home in response to the 
COVID-19 pandemic, I wanted to ensure that clear communication is in place so that students can 
continue to learn. I will endeavour to provide updates via letter, school website and school Facebook 
account.  

As per the most recent update, school remains open however, parents are encouraged to 
keep their children at home and it is envisaged that only the children of essential service workers will 
be in attendance at school.  

 For those of you who have elected to keep your children at home you are able to contact 
your child’s teacher at the school on 6025 2832 or on the school mobile at 0436 659 214. Teaching 
staff will make regular contact with students who are learning from home via email or phone to 
catch-up/check-in regarding their learning progress. 

Teachers will be available to be contacted via email between 9am and 3pm when they will reply to 
any questions or queries in a timely manner. Please be understanding that teachers are currently 
catering for a significant number of students both at home and at school. As such, timely 
communication may be adversely impacted. A list of email addresses of teaching staff will be 
attached to this letter for your reference along with instructions for how students can access online 
learning from home. 

 For students who continue to attend school, please remember to provide adequate food for 
your child each day. Due to current health advice, canteen facilities are now closed at all schools. We 
will continue to provide a breakfast program each morning for students who require this.  

I appreciate your support and patience at this time as school staff work towards providing 
home learning activities for students. Please visit the Department of Education’s ‘Learning from 
home’ site for more information on how you can support your child to continue learning from home. 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/learning-from-home/advice-to-
parents-and-carers 

Regards, 

Anthony Daley 

Principal (A) 

Kandeer School 

25/3/2020 

 

412 Fallon Street 
NORTH ALBURY NSW 2640 

Telephone:  (02) 6025 2832 
   Fax:         (02) 6040 1143 

E-Mail: kandeer-s.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/learning-from-home/advice-to-parents-and-carers
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/learning-from-home/advice-to-parents-and-carers


 

Kandeer School staff email addresses 

Staff Member Email address 
Anthony Daley  anthony.daley4@det.nsw.edu.au 
Reece Tanner reece.tanner1@det.nsw.edu.au 
Joshua Docking joshua.docking@det.nsw.edu.au 
Tim Hartshorn timothy.hartshorn1@det.nsw.edu.au 
Paddy Hicks patrick.hicks@det.nsw.edu.au 
Prue Zak prue.zak4@det.nsw.edu.au 
Craig Farrar craig.farrar@det.nsw.edu.au 
School email address kandeer-s.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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